
DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY 
Central Committee Minutes 
3/17/2016 — University Of Oregon, McKennzie Hall, Room 129 

The monthly meeting of the Democratic 

Party of Lane County Central Committee, held 

at the University of Oregon on Thursday 

evening, January 21, 2016, was called to order 

at thirty nine minutes past seven p.m., Mr. Wig  

being in the Chair and noting a quorum, and 

Ms. Swenson Harris present as Secretary. 

The agenda was adopted as presented. 

The minutes were approved as amended.   

The Treasurer’s Report was received. The 

Party had $3,169.04 in income and $6,858.63 in 

expenses during the previous month, with a 

net loss of $3,689.59.   

The Budget Committee reported that the 

Party had $9,635.67 for the year and $10,418.32 

in expenses, with a net loss of $782.65. Mr 

McClosky moved to approve the Party’s Budget 

for 2016. Mr. Schneider seconded and the 

motion was passed unanimously.  

The Campaign Services Committee reported 

that the Party will hire an organizer for the May 

election.  

    The Community Action Committee reported 

that the Party had a booth at the Eugene Asian 

Celebration on January 21 and 22. Ms. 

Heermance reported that the Party will have a 

booth at the Lane County Fair.  

  The Fundraising Committee reported that the 

Party’s pancake breakfast will be held on March 

19. Mr. Cronin asked for volunteers to help with 

the event.  

 The Organization Committee reported that 

180 people filed to run as Precinct Committee 

People in the May election. Those who did not 

file will need to run write in campaigns or be 

appointed.  

 The Chair reported that two candidates have 

requested the Party’s endorsement for the 

position of District Attorney. Both candidates 

will be considered for endorsement at the April 

Central Committee Meeting.  

The SCC Delegation reported that the DPO 

Platform Convention was held on March 6 in 

Portland.  Ms. Gillpatrick reported that the 

DPO’s Wayne Morse Gala will be held on  April 2  

in Portland and that the SCC meeting will be 

held on April 30 in John Day.  

The 4th CD Delegation reported on 

candidates running for the State Legislature in 

the 4th Congressional District. 

 The Chair reported that Chairs are needed 

for House Districts 7, 13, and 14 and for the 

Fundraising and Rules Committees.  



 Upon unanimous consent, the Chair 

adjourned the meeting at twenty six minutes 

past eight o’clock. 

Signed:       Approved: 
          ____ / ____ / ________ 

X                                                  .   
Celine Swenson-Harris       

Secretary       X                                                  .


